BENJAMIN HERRERA	Institución Educativa Benjamín Herrera Aprobación de estudios Res.16309 del 27 de Nov. de 2002	REG-DC-SEA-06
Sent Teminames	PLAN DE INGLÉS, FIN DE AÑO	Versión 1
	Grado Séptimo Profesora: Yira Alvarez	Fecha de Aprobación del Formato: Enero de 2019

Circle the correct question for each answer. There is one example.

\sim	\ /					sports	
•	VAC	na i	ic anin	a ta i	iain a	cnortc	club
v.	1 5.	110	IS EUIII	E LU 1	iuii a	SDOLES	CIUD.

- **A.** What does he do in his free time?
- **B.** What is he going to do in his free time?
- C. Does he like sports?
- 6. I paint.
 - A. Can you paint?
 - **B.** What are you going to do after school?
 - **C.** What do you do in your free time?
- 7. Yes, she can.
 - **A.** Is bike riding a fun activity?
 - **B.** Can she ride a bike?
 - **C.** Is she going to ride a bike?

8. I can swim.

- **A.** What do you do in your free time?
- **B.** I can dance. What can you do?
- **C.** Is sport important for your health?
- 9. I have too much schoolwork.
 - **A.** What can you do to reduce stress?
 - **B.** How are you feeling?
 - C. Hey, what's wrong?
- 10. Twice a week.
 - **A.** How often do you do sports?
 - **B.** Are you an active person?
 - **C.** Can you dance?

Circle the word or phrase that doesn't belong in the same category. There is one example.

0. A. play a musical instrument	B. sing	C. be stressed	D. read
1. A. trim your nails	B. go to the cinema	C. take a shower	D. use deodorant
2. A. play sports	B. move to a new home	C. parents' divorce	D. have too much homework
3. A. fibre	B. carbohydrates	C. fish	D. vitamins and minerals
4. A. a literary club	B. a dance class	C. a cyber club	D. a problem with a friend
5. A. read	B. get enough sleep	C. eat healthily	D. keep active

Reading

Read the following passage. Choose True, False, or No Information according to the text.

Team UNICEF is a programme organized by UNICEF that promotes sports around the world. Team UNICEF believes that every child has the right to play sports in a safe and healthy environment. They work with schools, institutions and Physical Education teachers in rural and urban areas to encourage children to play sports. For example, in France, they help refugees by giving them the opportunity to play football. That way, they make friends and don't feel so stressed and alone. In a rural area of Jamaica, coaches help elementary schools to do different sports and play games. Students are going to school more and feeling happy. Children learn communication and teamwork, and they become confident and have better self-esteem. Team UNICEF believes that everybody can participate and play!

	True	False	No Information
Team UNICEF only helps refugees.		V	
11. Team UNICEF promotes sports around the world.			
12. Team UNICEF only works with schools in rural areas.			
13. In France, Team UNICEF helps elementary school children by giving them the opportunity to play football.			
14. In Jamaica, children only learn how to play a sport.			
15. Team UNICEF also provides food for the children.			

Vocabulary

Circle the word or phrase that doesn't belong in the same category. There is one example.

0.	A. tired	B. energetic	C. active
1.	A. happy	B. delighted	C. sad
2.	A. incredible	B. terrible	C. wonderful
3.	A. boring	B. terrific	C. awesome
4.	A. timid	B. arrogant	C. bossy
5.	A. respectful	B. polite	C. rude

Reading

Read the following text. Circle the best answer for each question. There is one example.

Wolfgang Amadeus Mozart was born in 1756 in Salzburg, Austria. He was a very prolific musician: he composed hundreds of musical pieces, including operas. He mainly played the piano and the violin. Wolfgang Amadeus Mozart demonstrated great skill from when he was little. He began to compose when he was 4 years old in 1760. His father Leopold was his tutor. He and his family travelled a lot because, when the young boy was 17, he started playing for people in the courts of Vienna, Paris and London. Wolfgang Amadeus Mozart created beautiful pieces, but he died very poor in 1791. Nowadays, people continue to listen to his wonderful music and he is one of the most famous musicians in history.



- When was Wolfgang Amadeus Mozart born?
 - **a.** in 1760 **b.** in 1791

Where was Wolfgang Amadeus Mozart born?

- a. He was born in Germany. b. He was born in Austria.
- 12. What did he do?

15.

- a. He was a writer. b. He was a mathematician.
- 13. In the text, the word 'prolific' means ...
 - a. that he was very intelligent.
 - b. that he produced many works of music.
- 14. How old was he when he began to compose?
 - a. He was 17 years old.b. He was 35 years old.
 - Why did he travel a lot?
 - a. Because he played for people in different courts.
 b. Because he studied many in different places.

- c. in 1756
- c. He was born in France.
- c. He was a musician.
- c. that he played different musical instruments.
- c. He was 4 years old.
- b. Because he studied music
 c. Because he was very rich.

Circle the word that best completes the sentence or question. There is one example.

- Fred good at sports before? A. Were B. Is C. Was In the past they _____ very active. A. weren't

 - B. wasn't
 - C. aren't
- 7. You _____ be more respectful.
 - A. are
 - B. were
 - C. should
- 8. Yesterday Anna _____ my notebook.
 - A. took
 - B. takes
 - C. is taking
- I _____ mean to make you feel bad.
 - A. wasn't
 - B. didn't
 - C. doesn't
- 10. _____ you apologize to her?
 - A. Did
 - B. Were
 - C. Was



Read the extracts from the tourist guidebook and complete the sentences (1-5) with the correct form of the words in brackets.

WELCOME TO THE UNITED STATES















Come and visit the United States of America, an enormous country that is waiting for you! 50 states and 9.8 million km2 of fascinating historical monuments, fun places to visit and lovely people!

More than 324 million people live in the United States. The most common language is English, but lots of people speak Spanish and other languages, too!

There is a wide range of temperatures from the hot summers of California of over 30°C to the freezing -10°C winters in Alaska.

EXPERIENCE THE UNITED KINGDOM!















Experience the magic of the United Kingdom! Four countries with an amazing culture and friendly people!

Live the magic of the United Kingdom, where medieval castles and wonderful tales from history are waiting just for you! Explore more than 243,000 km² of beautiful countryside and cities. About 64 million people live in the four countries that form the UK. Everyone speaks English, but some people also speak Welsh, Scottish Gaelic or Irish! Although there are distinct seasons, the weather in the United Kingdom is unpredictable but not extreme. Summers are warm but not hot, and, the average maximum temperature is around 20°C. Temperatures in winter can be low, sometimes 0°C, but rarely below zero except in Scotland.

- 1. The area of the UK is (small) ... the area of the USA.
- 2. The population of the USA is (large) ... the population of the UK.
- 3. Summer in California is (hot) ... in the UK.
- 4. Winter in Alaska is (cold) ... in the UK.

D)

Read >> Read the article and answer the questions (1-6).

ogotá is the largest and Dmost important city in Colombia. More than 7 million people live there, which also makes it the most crowded city in the country. Bogotá offers many interesting places to visit, for example, museums, shopping centres amusement parks. You can find both cheap and expensive restaurants. which offer a wide variety of dishes to suit everyone's taste. Bogotá is also home to the Transmilenio bus rapid transit system, which



is Colombia's largest public transport system, and has routes to all parts of the city.

Medellín is the second biggest city in Colombia and about 2.1 million people live there. The weather in

this city is always warm: never too hot, never too cold. It's like spring all year round! There are some amazing places to visit, for example, the incredible aquarium and planetarium at Parque Explora, and of course, the charming town of Pueblito Paisa. You can travel around the city using the Metro de Medellín. one of the world's most efficient public transport systems, which is definitely the easiest and fastest way to travel!

- What is the population of Bogotá?
- What places can tourists go to in Bogotá?
- Is there a variety of restaurants in Bogotá?
- 4. What is the weather like in Medellin?
- What is Parque Explora?
- 6. What is Pueblito Paisa?



Complete the information about Cali (1–5) with the correct form of the words in the Word Bank.

1... salsa dancers in the country are in Cali. It also has 2... places in Colombia to go dancing. Cali is also one of 3... cities in the country - Sebastian de Belalcázar founded it in 1536. Cali is 4... city in Colombia and it has 5... food!

Word Bank

beautiful delicious old good



Read >> Read the reviews and choose the correct options (1–10).

Magical Places in Colombia

The Salt Cathedral Anna (New Zealand)

When I was in Colombia, I went to the Salt Cathedral in Zipaquirá, which is underground it's literally a church that is under the ground! While I 1 took / was taking photos, some people 2was praying / were praying. It's an amazing place to visit!

Final task activity!

Las Lajas Sanctuary Matthieu (France)

A year ago, I ³visited / was visiting Las Lajas Sanctuary in Ipiales, which is an amazing old church in the middle of a canyon! That Sunday morning, when I ⁴arrived / was arriving at the cathedral, a large group of people 5walked / were walking in a procession. They 'sang / were singing religious songs because they 7celebrated / were celebrating Easter Sunday. In my opinion, it was the most interesting experience of my trip!

San Agustín Liz (South Africa)

was going to the was a trip that I'll never 10 learned / was learning



Write» Read the reviews in exercise 1 again and complete the chart.

		True	False
1.	Anna was praying in the Salt Cathedral.		
2.	While Anna was taking photos, people were singing.		
3.	Matthieu visited Las Lajas on Christmas Day.		
4.	For Matthieu, visiting Las Lajas was an interesting experience.		
5.	Liz will always remember her trip to San Agustín.		
6.	Liz didn't understand how great the ancient cultures were.		